Notes of Meeting at Clawford Vineyard 28Oct20

Members of the Parish Council met the owner and the architect last Wednesday (28th October).  The owner is Stephen Twiss who has two other leisure parks in the West Country (see www.otterfalls.co.uk and www.lakeviewmanor.co.uk).  His finance is from private equity but he builds and runs the parks himself so has a keen interest in ensuring they are built to a high standard.
Of the 140 lodges about 100 will be sold for use as holiday homes (not residential use).  Experience in the other properties indicates about one-third of these will be sub-let as holiday accommodation.

All the other accommodation will be let as self-catering accommodation – some will likely be people who will spend much of their time fishing in the lakes.  There will be no facilities such as water slides or play areas and no motorised watersports.

He was able to reassure us on two important issues.  There has been major attention to minimising the water run-off – for example, all roads connecting the lodges will be water permeable.  Detailed plans for using ditches and the lakes themselves to slow rainwater run-off have been included in the design.
The potential light pollution will be minimised by use of low-level pathway lighting (no floodlights) and all other lights will be designed to direct the light downwards.

There will be no set changeover day so vehicles will arrive at different times of the day and different days of the week.  It is anticipated that cars will arrive from various directions and the directions provided to guests will support this and suggest they do not use their sat-navs until very close.  The councillors are very concerned about traffic leaving the site and heading towards Bude and Widemouth via the Clawton cross-roads (the owner subsequently met with the PCC Chair at the crossroads and witnessed several heavy vehicles clearly exceeding 30mph and agreed that it would not be unreasonable for some mitigation measures such as speed reminder signs to be considered during the planning process).
Roger Mitchell suggested that the extra traffic from the development makes it important to reshape the A388 junction to make it easier for large long vehicles to turn towards Ashwater from Holsworthy when cars are waiting to turn out towards Holsworthy, and to avoid residents parking their cars outside their houses (which causes congestion by obstructing the road) by contributing towards the cost of the car park (if and when the Bowden development is built and we get the necessary land).

It is hoped to start Phase 1 of the development next February and complete it before 1st July 2021, subject to obtaining planning permission.  This phase consists of 37 lodges plus some of the other pods and fishing lodges.  The main building and existing holiday accommodation is being refurbished inside and out at the present time.
The other phases will built over a 3 to 5 year period but the timings depend on the rate of purchases of the holiday lodges.

The lodges and glamping pods are largely prefabricated and this will minimise the amount of heavy construction required.
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